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FLOOD RISK ASSESSMENT 

 

Proposed extension to existing solar array at 

Willow Farm, Wisbech Road, March PE15 0HP 

 

1.0 Introduction 

1.1 This Flood Risk Assessment has been produced by Brown & Co to support a full planning 

application for the extension of the existing solar array at Willow Farm, Wisbech Road, 

March PE15 0HP. 

 

1.2 There are agricultural buildings and existing solar panels on the site, which is surrounded 

by arable land.  There is a vehicular access to the site, via a private access track off 

Wisbech Road. 

 

2.0 Flood Zones 

2.1 The Flood Map for Planning shows the site to be in Flood Zone 3 but benefitting from flood 

defences: 

 

 
Figure 1: Flood Map for Planning - Flood Zone 

 

3.0 Flood Risk and Mitigation Measures 

3.1  The National Planning Practice Guidance relating to Flood Risk includes tables relation to 

flood risk vulnerability classification and compatibility and these are included below.  Solar 

Panels are considered to be a less vulnerable use and are considered to be acceptable in 

this flood zone.  It is not considered that the proposed development would significantly 

increase the risk of flooding elsewhere. 
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Figure 2: Flood risk vulnerability classification 

 

 
Figure 3: Flood zone compatibility 

 

3.2 The proposed site is within 20 metres of drainage ditches and is in an area benefitting from 

flood defences.  The installation does not add to the risk or exacerbate the effects of a 

flood.  No hardstanding will be created and rain water is able to rum over, through and 

behind the solar panels.  The ground beneath the panels consists of a loose topsoil over 

peat. The proposed solar panels will have minimal effect on the ground beneath. 

 

 


